March 21, 2013
«addr_wo_mn»
Dear «salutation»,
Congratulations on your acceptance to Valparaiso University and the College of Engineering! My name is Sarah Noble, and I graduated from Valpo with a degree in electrical engineering in 2006.  I am thrilled to share my experiences with you, as I am confident in the tremendous value of a Valpo engineering degree.  

As a student at Valpo, I discovered my passion for teaching. I had the opportunity to serve as a tutor in the Hesse Learning Resource Center, providing students with one-on-one support for their physics, calculus, and engineering classes. Not only was this a great opportunity to help fellow students, it also showed me that I wanted to pursue education as a career path.  After graduating from Valpo, I was accepted by Purdue University’s Graduate School, where I earned a Ph.D. in electrical engineering with an emphasis on control systems. Currently, I am an Assistant Professor in the Systems Engineering Department at the United States Naval Academy, educating our future naval officers in the principles of control and autonomy.  

Valpo had such a profound impact on the engineer and educator I am today. Small class sizes allowed me to get to know my professors and classmates—today these people are my Valpo family. My professors did everything to help me discern my future career goals. They invested their time to schedule classes so I could pursue my many interests, and they served as caring mentors who guided me as I prepared for graduate school.

The focus on liberal arts and values sets Valpo apart from other universities, and was an important factor in my decision to attend Valpo. I specifically sought an undergraduate program that provided a well-rounded education, one that stresses more than just technical proficiency. As I transitioned into graduate school and finally academia, I realized the intangible leadership and communication skills I developed at Valpo are just as important as the solid technical background. And as I develop my own identity as a college professor, I find myself emulating what I observed at Valpo, putting students first, emphasizing academic integrity and ethical leadership while working to develop lifelong learners and responsible global citizens.   

I envy you as you embark on this exciting and formative time in your life. I wish you the best of luck as you make your final decision.  

Sincerely, 
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Sarah L. Noble

Valpo Electrical Engineering, 2006

Assistant Professor, Systems Engineering

United States Naval Academy
